STEEP PARISH COUNCIL - PLANNING COMMITTEE

<u>CHAIRMAN:</u> Cllr. Peter Cruttenden <u>CLERK:</u> Mrs. Jenny Hollington

Minutes of the Planning Meeting held on Tuesday, 2nd June 2015 at Steep Village Hall at 7.30 p.m.

<u>Present:</u> Cllrs. Peter Cruttenden (in the Chair) Jim MacDonald Terry Cook Simon Bridger

There were no members of the public.

- 15/15 APOLOGIES: Cllrs. Nick Hurst and Graeme Fairley
- 15/16 TO ELECT A CHAIRMAN OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE Cllr. MacDonald said that he did not feel it appropriate for him to be Chairman of the Planning Committee as well as the Parish Council and this was agreed. Following discussion, it was agreed that Cllr. Cruttenden would take on the role temporarily, with a view to someone taking it over from him in September. The possibility of a Vice-Chair for the Planning Committee was also considered Cllr. MacDonald will discuss this further with Cllrs. Hurst and Fairley and the subject re-discussed during August.
- 15/17 MINUTES The Minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 13th February 2015 were approved.
- 15/18 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST None
- 15/19 PUBLIC COMMENT None
- 15/20 <u>PLANNING</u> To discuss current applications:

SDNP/15/01706/FUL	Proposed new entrances to rear of Dunhurst building on Bedales campus – new entrance to facilitate the access to Dunhurst from the rest of the school campus and changing rooms.	Dunhurst School, Bell Hill, GU32 2DR	No Objection
SDNP/15/02176/HOUS	Internal alterations and rear/front extensions with flat roof terrace	Little Orchard, Ridge Common Lane, Stroud GU32 1AS	No Objection

With regard to the second application – Little Orchard – it was agreed that rather than add a comment expressing concern over the amount of potential light pollution from the large attic window, the Parish Council would write direct to the new owners.

15/21 DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Monday, 8th June 2015 at 7.00 p.m. (before the Village Hall AGM)